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At a meeting of Earley Town Council’s Amenities & Leisure Committee held on 18th January 2017, Councillors received a report from the Town Clerk and Senior Park Ranger on the current situation concerning the transfer of the ancient woodland at the former University Sibly Hall site to the Town Council.  The land was sold by the University for development and Persimmon Homes have built 89      dwellings, including affordable housing, on the site. As part of the agreement with Wokingham Borough Council, the Planning Authority, the ancient woodland on the site known as Redhatch Copse would be transferred via Wokingham Borough Council to Earley Town Council with a developer contribution for the maintenance of the woodland in perpetuity. 

Prior to the transfer, there was a requirement that the Developer, Persimmon Homes, would carry out certain works so that the copse would be improved, with proper pathways for access by local people, a small play area, various works to trees and undergrowth and the construction of fences. While most of this work has been carried out, the Senior Park Ranger informed the Committee that some items were still outstanding and this has further delayed the transfer of the woodland to the Town Council. 

Based upon the report that was given, the Town Councillors at the meeting expressed great concern that the works had not been completed and frustration that the Town Council Park Ranger Service was unable to commence the management of Redhatch Copse as envisaged in the discussions with the Developer and Wokingham Borough Council. The meeting was also informed that it was not always easy to contact representatives of Persimmon Homes and this had led to further frustration. 
The general consensus of the meeting was that further pressure should be put upon the Developer and, also, Wokingham Borough Council to achieve a satisfactory conclusion to the transfer of this piece of ancient woodland for the benefit of the Earley residents.




















  For further information contact:		


		Philip Truppin – Town Clerk


		Tel: 0118-986-8995


		Councillor Linda Chambers, Chairman, Amenities & 			Leisure Committee 


        		Tel: 0118-986-9117


		� DATE \@ "dd MMMM yyyy" �30 January 2017�		 


		








		� DATE \@ "dd MMMM yyyy" �30 January 2017�


	











